



West Hartford Girls Lacrosse
February 6, 2018
West Hartford Town Hall

In attendance:  Beth Fernandez, Jen Druckenmiller, Melissa Dempsey, Kathleen Wiggenhauser, Leslie Silvers, Louise Teodosio, Cara Moylan, Michelle Rosado, Jamie Czjakowski

Meeting called to order by Beth Fernandez at 6:37.

Current registration levels were discussed and are indicated below.
Instructional - 54
Bantam - 84
Junior - 64
Senior - 90 

Melissa Dempsey will post another message on Friends and Neighbors of West Hartford that all levels, except for Bantam, are still open.  Bantam is currently waitlist only.

Beth Fernandez discussed the calendar for the season.  Important dates to note are:
March 3 - Tentative date for Coach the Coaches - rules, concussions, drills, etc.
March 27 and 29 - Referee class certification
April 7 -  Hall/Conard clinics
June 2 - Instructional Jamboree
June 9 - Bantam, Junior, Senior Jamboree

Jamie Czjakowski gave an overview of officiating.  Candace Czjakowski will be the new referee coordinator.  To become a referee with the league, girls must become a U.S. lacrosse member, print out test, study and pass the test, attend two classroom trainings for six hours, and attend field certification.  The league subsidizes the training and pays $300 for classroom certification and $300 for field certifications, although Jamie thinks that those leading the field certification should be paid more.  Normally girls pass the training, however some girls occasionally need extra training.  Jamie is willing to work with those who need extra help.  Requirements for travel officiating is different.  There are normally about 40 girls registered and payment is between $20 and $35 per game depending on level.  In 2017, $720 was paid in training and $8533 was paid to refs.

Normally 9th graders ref instructional, 10th graders ref bantams, 11th and 12th graders ref juniors and seniors.  Some girls may ref for other divisions based on their rating and experience.  Kathleen Wingenhauser stated that it would be beneficial to the instructional players if the refs. could actually instruct the players as to what they are doing wrong.  The Board decided that 9th graders, officiating instructional games, should be mentored by older refs for the first three weeks of the season to help show the younger refs. how to effectively instruct and officiate the younger players.

Equipment purchases were discussed. Two complete sets of goalie gears, shin guards, and practice pinnies will be purchased prior to the season.

A motion was made and seconded to order practice pinnies for the junior and senior division - passed unanimously.

Louise Teodosio reviewed the year over year information for filing to the all sport council. She noted that there was a $22,403.00 discrepancy between 2015/2016 and 2016/2017.  Jamie noted that the difference was due to buying new uniforms in 2015.  Louise reported that the league has too large of a balance for a nonprofit.  The Board will meet to discuss how to spend down the balance. Louise will continue working on an operating budget for the current season.  

A motion was made and seconded to approve the year over year 2016-2017 financial information for the all sports council - passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.
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